                                                  RELIGIOUS NOTES





Despite the fact that we have now left the old school far behind us we have still retained our religious tradition. Every first Friday, Mass is celebrated in the hall for the senior pupils, something which those of us who were at the Annexe have never known, for we only had the monthly sermon in St Joseph's followed by Benediction. Almost every week Mass is celebrate & in the chapel for some of the junior classes.





During the past year we have had many visitors to the school. The girls will no doubt remember the two Sisters who came from Cupar, early on in the year, and who kindly invited any of us, passing through Cupar, to come and visit them and their Convent. Amongst the others were two Little Sisters of the Poor. Franciscan Sisters and the Good Shepherd Sisters. Father Newman, a Carmelite, Father Greene, a Kiltegan Father and Brother Dorotheus, a Marist also visited the school and gave the boys talks on the religious life.





We also had a visit from Father Fraser, Father Gillies and Father Goodall who came to advertise the " Pop Mission." We would like to thank these Redemptorist fathers for all they did, and without whose hard work the Mission could not have been the tremendous success it was. For several weeks, posters were up on all the school notice boards, not without result, however. for each evening of the week there was an extremely large contingent from Lawside which must surely reflect a present if latent enthusiasm.





Once again this year there were three retreats to Elie for the senior girls. We would like to thank Sister Mary Agnes, the school captain and the prefects for arranging these much appreciated retreats. The boys would like to thank Mr Tully without whom their retreats to Kinnoull could not have been possible.





We are very proud of all former pupils who have entered the religious life. Arthur Peter entered the Redemptorist Juniorate in Birmingham and Ronald McAinish was professed in September at Kinnoull. Also in September, Kathleen Creegan entered the Convent of the Sisters of Charity of St Vincent de Paul in London and Ella Jordan entered the Convent of the Little Sisters of the Poor in Glasgow.





Each year Lawside donates a bursary of £100 for the education of a native priest. This year the money which we, the pupils of Lawside, have collected is being sent under the name of the " St Peter's House Bursary."





Finally we should like to thank the school chaplains, Father Ross, Father O'Sullivan and Father Murphy for their hard work and prayer throughout the year, in giving religious instruction and in celebrating Mass with us. The letter which they sent each of us at Easter, too, was a welcome innovation. As the pressure of work and examinations grows with the years it is surely the religious tradition of Lawside Academy which retains a certain stability in our school life.





										Eva Coupar, IIIA.


